VISVA-BHARATI
SANTINIKETAN

NOTIFICATION
Sub : National e-Scholarship Portal [http://scholarships.gov.in/login.do]

The undersigned is directed to convey for information of all concerned that the
Secretary, University Grants Commission (UGC), New Delhi vide his letter
D.O.No.F.1-1/2015 (Secy) dated 10.07.2015 communicated that Digital India
Initiative of Ministry of Human Resource Development (MHRD), Govt. of India has
been launched and in order to streamline and fast track the release of scholarship
across the Ministries/ Departments, a mechanism at National e-Scholarship Portal
(http:/ /scholarships.gov.in/login.do) has been developed. The eligible students are
required to apply on line on the National e-Scholarship Portal and on successful
completion of the application, it would be available for online validation by the
University /College /Institute where the student is studying.

In order to implement the above mechanism at the University, Shri Debasis Dutta,
Joint Registrar, Academic & Research is hereby directed to take necessary steps to
register the University on the National e-Scholarship Portal in consultation with
Finance Officer. Revalidation of applications of the students to be sent through online
shall be made on the recommendation of the Head of the Department(s)/Principal(s) of
Bhavanas / Vibhagas concerned to enable the MHRD to process their cases for

payment under the DBT Portal.

All Principals of the Bhavanas/Vibhagas and Heads of the Departments/Centres
are requested to kindly bring it to the notice of the all students concerned of the

University for compliance.

No.REG/Notify/156/168 Registrar
Date : 31.07.2015 Visva-Bharati
To ¢

1. All Principals of Bhavanas/Vibhagas
2. Heads of all Academic Departments/Centres
3. Shri Debasis Dutta, Joint Registrar, Academic & Research

Copy to :
1. Pro-Vice Chancellor/All Provosts
2. Dean of Students Welfare
3. Proctor
4. All Wardens
5. Controller of Examinations
6. C.S. to the Vice-Chancellor
7. P.A. to the Registrar
8. University Webmaster — To upload it in the University Website.
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